Response of Clarks UK to concerns regarding labour conditions at Kingmaker Footwear's Zhuhai, China, Factory
6 September 2005
[Clarks UK sent the following by email to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to these two items:

· “Footwear Supplier in China Creates Web of Deceit to Cover Up Labour Abuses” - International Textile, Garment and Leather Workers’ Federation (ITGLWF) (9 August 2005) 

· “The Kingmaker Company’s Factory in Zhuhai, China: Stolen Wages, Unfair Labor Practices”, China Labor Watch (June 2005)
Links to these items and the response of Kingmaker Footwear may be found here: 

http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/846391]

Thank you for contacting us about the unsatisfactory working practices that have been identified at the Kingmaker factory in China.

We have already been in contact with China Labour Watch to tell them of our sourcing policy.

We have a clear strategy for working with our shoe suppliers.

We have had all of them audited by an independent auditing company "Bureau Veritas" (BV).  BV audit against the Clarks Code of Practice which is based on internationally accepted standards.

When we have the audit we arrange to visit the supplier to discuss those areas where they are failing to meet our Code standards.

At that meeting we agree a Corrective Action Plan with the supplier.

The timetable for corrective action is agreed according to the severity of the breach of the Code and a realistic assessment of how long it will take to make the changes.

The Action plan is reviewed by our Audit Team at regular intervals.

If we find that a supplier is not making reasonable progress in corrective action, or is not willing to take corrective action, our Sourcing Director will meet with them and explain that we will be looking for alternative sources for our products.

This has already happened in a number of cases.

We understand that changing attitudes and methods of working will be a long process, but we are intent on playing our part to assist these changes with our shoe suppliers.  
We have recently strengthened our China auditing team to help with this process. 

I hope this will reassure you about our position.

